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I recognize the need for a retaining wall at 10 Elberta Terrace, but I am submitting the following excerpts 
from a December 2021 legal settlement in order to show that the proposed wall will have to be higher 
than is reflected in supporting material filed for the special permit.  The grade of the abutting property at 
230 Melrose Street is to be matched by restored land on 10 Elberta Terrace that will be supported by the 
retaining wall.  I estimate that the grade difference between properties will require the proposed wall to 
be at least 8 ft high, extending up to 10 or 11 ft at the highest point. 
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Grade and slope specifications subsequently provided by the Plaintiffs to John Santangelo, Esq., 
attorney for Crowflight et al.: 
 
The reference point for elevation within the 20’ x 30’ easement area is the grade along the property 
boundary with 230 Melrose St. at a point 15’ south of the northwest corner of the Elberta Terrace lot. 
Unexcavated land within this easement area will be graded to the level of this reference point. 
Restored land within the 20’ x 30’ easement area will be graded from the elevation of the reference 
point to the East boundary of the easement area with a 2% slope so that the East boundary will be 
2% lower than the reference point. 
 
The 3’ x 30’ easement area will be level (non-sloping) from west to east and will match the existing 
grade of the boundary with 230 Melrose Street. 
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